
State of Texas 
 
County of Brazoria  
 
City of Freeport 
 
BE IT REMEMBERED, that the City Council of the City of Freeport met on Thursday, 
September 21, 2017 at 9:00 a.m. at the Velasco Drainage District, 915 Stratton Ridge, Clute 
Texas, for a workshop with Velasco Drainage District.  
 
City Council:                Mayor Troy T. Brimage 
     Councilman Larry L. McDonald 
     Councilman Brooks Bass - Absent  
     Councilwoman Nicole Mireles  
     Councilman Roy E. Yates 
 
Staff:      Jeff Pynes, City Manager  
     Gilbert Arispe, Assistant City Manager  
     LeAnn Strahan, Administrative Assistant 
     David Hoelewyn, Street Supervisor  
     Kenny Collins, Street Department 
     Billywayne Shoemaker, Building Department 
     Chris Motley, Fire Chief  
      
Velasco Drainage District:              George Kidwell, Chairman  
     Chris Gallion, Superintendent 
     Joe Williams, General Foreman 
     Stephen Johnson, Construction Foreman 
     Juan Figueroa, IT Manager 
 
There being a quorum, Mayor Troy T. Brimage opened the Workshop at 9:00 a.m.  
 
A discussion and review over their SCADA System.  The process and function of the Velasco 
Drainage District pump station and water rising during a storm/hurricane. Discussed minimal 
damages to property and residence due to the proactive measures taken prior to the storm.   
Improving a better communication between Velasco Drainage and the city as it relates to 
residents and getting accurate information to the public.  
 
The workshop adjourned at 9:45 a.m.  
 
 
 
______________________     ______________________ 
Mayor Troy T. Brimage      City Secretary Delia Munoz 
City of Freeport, Texas      City of Freeport, Texas  
 



  
 
 
 
  
 
       
 
 
 
 
 
 


